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Zuber - DNR, Rob <rob.zuber@state.co.us>

DRMS review of 2022 ARR for Keenesburg Strip Mine
1 message

Zuber - DNR, Rob <rob.zuber@state.co.us> Wed, Mar 22, 2023 at 9:44 AM
To: "Moline, Ben" <ben.moline@molsoncoors.com>

Hello, Ben

Please see the attached letter.  Please note that DRMS management is requiring a response in 30 days.

Thanks,
Rob

Rob Zuber, P.E.
Environmental Protection Specialist
Active Mines Regulatory Program

I am working remotely and can be reached by cell at 720.601.2276.
Physical Address:
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215
Denver, CO  80203
Mailing Address:
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215
1001 East 62nd Avenue
Denver, CO  80216
rob.zuber@state.co.us  |  http://drms.colorado.gov
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1313 Sherman St. Room 215 

Denver, CO 80203 

March 22, 2023 

 

Ben Moline, P.E., Senior Manager 

Water Resources & Environmental Compliance 

Molson Coors Beverage Company 

P.O. Box 4030 

Golden, CO  80402 

 

Re: Keenesburg Strip Mine (Permit No. C-1981-028), 

 Review of 2022 Annual Reclamation Report 

 

Dear Ben: 

 

I have performed a review of your 2022 Annual Reclamation Report (ARR), and I have two adequacy 

items: 

 

1. A map needs to be provided with the ARR.  It is not sufficient to reference the Vegetation 

Monitoring report.  This map needs to include the current numbering of areas, for example Area 43 

entails the reclaimed roads near the eastern portion of the permit area.   

2. The text in the ARR needs to explain the values in the ARR Form.  In particular, explain the values 

under the Acres Seeded section.  Were the values of 3.65 and 170.98 subtracted because of re-

seeding of areas or for another reason?  Please explain this in detail.   

 

It is noted that the Division interprets the submittal date of February 28 (extended to 14 March this year) 

as the complete and accurate submittal of the Annual Reclamation Report covering the previous calendar 

year for all areas under bond. As such, please provide all responses to the Division’s review of the Annual 

Reclamation Report within thirty (30) days of the date of this review.  

 

Should you have questions or need additional information, please contact me at 720.601.2276 or at 

rob.zuber@state.co.us. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Robert D. Zuber, P.E. 

Environmental Protection Specialist 
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